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                                                                              11 April 2013 Edition No. 259
Time to Plant Winter Vegetables – 
Broad beans are a good choice
As Margaret Stevens from Longview advised us last month, it is important to plant out winter vegetable seedlings and sow seeds as soon as possible while the ground is still warm.

The winter vegetable garden can be very productive.  The bonus is that generally there are fewer insects and pests with which to contend.  All winter vegetables are best grown in a well dug over garden bed with plenty of manure, compost and blood and bone or complete fertiliser.  Providing a rich soil structure up front will greatly improve your crop.   If you are preparing the garden bed for peas, beans and broad beans also add two handfuls of lime per square metre.  Broad beans are one of the easiest plants to grow and they like a cool climate.
Broad beans are shelled beans with large, flat seeds. There are several types of broad beans and a good deal of variety in both the size of seeds and their colour (white, beige, brown, purple and black).  
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March till early May is the ideal time to plant out broad beans, though if you have a warm micro-climate or greenhouse cover this can be extended till early June. 

Staged planting is best - every 3 weeks from late March until the start of June. Sow seeds direct 5-10cm deep, 20cm apart. You will need to stake or support with perimeter twine.  They do not like wind and will benefit from protection. 
 The first beans should be ready to pick at the end of August and continue up until the beginning of November. The pods should be 6-8 cm long.  When the beans are in full flower pinch out the tender top by 8cm to reduce the chance of blackfly infestation and to make the pods fill out.  The tops can then be boiled and eaten.  Keep the plants well watered during dry periods.
Beans begin to ripen from the base of the plant up, so check the lower part of the vine from early spring.  Pick the pods when the beans inside them have swollen.  Some can be picked at an earlier stage for cooking whole.  Do not allow the beans to become leathery and pliable as these are too old and will be tough. 
Broad beans suffer mainly from fungal diseases and the main disease is chocolate spot.  At the first sight of these brown spots, spray with Yates Liquid Copper Fungicide.  Also watch out for pests 
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such as aphids, caterpillars and nematodes.

The picked beans will store for around a week in a cool dry place. You can also freeze and dry broad beans.
Sources:  Growing shoots, peas and beans by Richard Bird, Working Manual for Gardeners by Jane Edmanson and ABC Gardening Australia website.


	Saturday
13 April
	Bilpin Plant Fair/ (Collectors’ Plant Fair)
	We will attend Bilpin Plant Fair, this year at Clarendon, with the opportunity to purchase some exciting plants. Then relax with a hot lunch at Springwood Sports Club on the way home.  
	Cost $40
	7am sharp departure 

	Friday 

10 May
	Arcadia and Geranium Cottage
	Autumn at Arcadia.  This trip includes transport, Geranium Cottage for scones and cream, Galston Club for light lunch then Guestlands at Arcadia. 
	Cost $35
	8.45am sharp departure

	Friday

12 July
	The Charm of Camellias
	A tour of beautiful camellias on Yowie Bay.  Lunch then home.  More details soon. Names and money will be taken today for this trip.
	Cost
$35
	9am sharp departure
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FromThe President…….





Today it is our pleasure to be able to welcome Margaret Jackson from Maple Springs Nursery as our speaker. Of course, her topic is Maples, which give us all that wonderful enjoyment with their beautiful colours at this time of the year, and we look forward to extending our own knowledge from what she has to say.


We have a busy weekend ahead, with a full busload going to Clarendon for the Collectors’ Plant Fair on Saturday. Additionally, there are 5 separate 2013 Crossing Seminars being held right across the Blue Mountains, with about 40 bookings from Wentworth Falls included in a fully-booked seminar being held here at the School of Arts on Saturday afternoon.


Next month is our Annual General Meeting at which we will elect our new committee. Please note that our Secretary and Treasurer have both indicated their desire to retire and so we are looking for replacements. Also, Barry is stepping down from his role of Library Coordinator in May. There are 22 roles involved in the running of your club each month. Please step up for a role that you could fill, and assist in the continuing success of what is one of the most viable clubs in the BM Zone.


As indicated previously, we are introducing a new Membership Badge, which will be renewed each year as Annual fees become due. Your committee is currently finalising the design of these so that badges are available at the May AGM and will act as a receipt for payment of 2014 dues.


Good Gardening,


Henry





�    Dates for Your Diary





Club Information


All members and visitors are asked to sign in upon arrival.





Members are asked to wear their club name badges to all club meetings, tours and functions.  To take part in club functions and tours you must be a bona-fide club member





General Meetings are held on the 2nd Thursday of each month, from January to November at the Wentworth Falls School of Arts Theatre, Adele Ave (cnr Great Western Hwy) Wentworth Falls.  Meetings commence at 9.45 and finish around noon.  The Library and Plant Stall are open before the meeting and at morning tea. 


NOTE:  There will be a June meeting.


	$5 entry fee commences from May 2013


             Library Silent Auction in June





Guest Speakers


Today’s Meeting


11 April: 








Next Meeting:             


9 May:


�
Margaret Jackson, Maple Springs Nursery on Maples








Daniel Bucca on herbs�
�






             Morning Tea 


Today: Nancy Pollock & Lindsay Ward





 9 May:  Bill and June Avery


If you are unable to come on your rostered day, please call Jane Blackshaw on 47572887





Club Secretary: Janice Light.  Ph: 4782 2481


Wentworth Falls Garden Club,  PO Box 37


Wentworth Falls NSW 2782


�HYPERLINK "http://www.wentworthfallsgardenclub.com"�www.wentworthfallsgardenclub.com�











